## April 2013 Monthly Report Michael Sanders Emergency Services Coordinator

Attended the monthly meeting for the LAH Emergency Communication Committee at Town Hall. Discussed up coming events for training and programs.

Held a fire drill and evacuation drill at Seton, Daughters of Charity on Altamont Rd for their staff. SCCFD Fire Marshall attended as well.

Held the last part of a 2-day class for Large Animal Evacuation in LAHCFD. We now have over 20 people registered and DSW signed in to assist in the event of a Large Animal Evacuation issue in the area.

Held 4 new CERT classes this month. We have 30 new CERT's registered and attending the class. We also have numerous past CERT members assisting me in this class. It is great to see the continued support I am receiving from our CERT members.

I attended and facilitated a LAH meeting for Nextdoor. I also sent out a follow up email to all who have registered for Nextdoor stating that the LAHCFD is not the sponsor of Nextdoor in the LAHCFD area.

Attended a meeting at the Sprint Headquarters in San Mateo to see if their emergency phone systems can be used in LAHCFD. Did not really see any benefit as of yet but will try and invite them to our 24 hour CERT drill in September.

Attended and assisted in teaching a Falls Prevention class in Los Altos. Also attended and presented at the LA Prepare meeting in Los Altos.

Attended the Annual Earthday event at Westwind Barn. I had 8 CERT members assist me in this program. We used the new tent with the new LAHCFD banner, everyone was very impressed with our set up.

**CERT** members attended and had a booth at the Foothill College Pet Ready program

Provided a home inspection to Yuki at 27030 Elena Rd LAH

Attended the LAH Town EOC training class put on by Marsha Hovey